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May 23, 2018

RE:  Northwest Natural Gas Corporation Advice No. WUTC 10-3, Tariff WN U-6,
Schedule U, Smart Energy Program, Dockets UG-100677 and UG-140317

TO ALL PARTIES:

On June 1, 2010, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission)
approved Northwest Natural Gas Company’s (NWN or Company) tariff filing in Docket UG-
100677, which implemented Schedule U, the Company’s Smart Energy Program. On
February 28, 2014, NWN filed revisions to Schedule U in Docket UG-140317 that include an
annual reporting requirement related to program participation.

On October 28, 2011, March 1, 2013, February 21, 2014, March 16, 2015, February 25,
2016, March 20, 2017, and March 5, 2018, NWN filed with the Commission its Smart
Energy Annual Reports.

On May 21, 2018, Commission staff (Staff) filed a letter informing the Commission that
Staff reviewed NWN’s Smart Energy Annual Reports for the years 2010-2017 and
determined that its filings fully comply with the tariff reporting requirements.

Based on Staff’s review, the Commission finds that NWN’s Smart Energy Annual Reports
for the years 2010-2017 comply with the reporting requirements set out in Schedule U.

MARK L. JOHNSON
Executive Director and Secretary

Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability.



